
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STAFFING POLICY COMMITTEE 
 
 
 

 
DRAFT MINUTES OF THE STAFFING POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON 
12 OCTOBER 2010 AT COUNTY HALL, TROWBRIDGE. 
 
Present: 
 
Cllr Allison Bucknell (Chairman), Cllr Mike Hewitt, Cllr David Jenkins, Cllr Francis Morland, 
Cllr John Noeken, Cllr Mark Packard, Cllr Jane Scott OBE and Cllr John Smale 
 

 
47. Apologies for absence 

 
An apology for absence was received from Cllr Rod Eaton. 
 

48. Minutes of Previous Meeting 
 
Resolved:   
 
To confirm and sign the minutes of the Committee meeting held on 22 
September 2010 as a correct record. 
 
Arising therefrom 
 
Minute No. 43 – Trade Union Negotiations 
 
Cllr David Jenkins drew attention to a request from Cllr Peter Colmer made at 
the last meeting that consideration be given to extending the Member 
substitution policy to the newly formed Staff Management Executive Board and 
that the Chairman had undertook to seek the views of the Board on this 
suggestion and report back to Cllr Colmer. 
 
The Chairman reported that the Staff Management Executive Board had 
considered this request but had decided that on balance it would not be 
appropriate or practical for members of the Board, either Councillor or Officer, to 
have deputies bearing in mind the fast changing situation.  Furthermore, the 
Board was not a decision making body and substitution facilities were not 
extended to similar bodies.    
 
Cllr John Noeken as Chairman of the Staff Management Executive Board, 
stressed the importance of regular attendance at Board meetings and 
encouraged both Councillor and Officer members to ensure their availability to 
attend these meetings.       



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
  
 

49. Declarations of Interest 
 
There were no declarations of interest. 
 

50. Chairman's Announcements 
 
There were no Chairman’s announcements. 
 

51. Public Participation 
 
There were no members of the public present. 
 

52. Redundancy Pay, Redundancy and Appointments Policies 
 
Consideration was given to a report by the Service Director HR & OD which set 
out revision proposals to the redundancy pay, redundancy and appointments 
policies. 
 
It was noted that negotiations had been taking place with UNISON, UNITE and 
GMB, the recognised trade unions to reach agreement on the revisions to these 
three policies.  Progress on reaching such agreement had been positive and the 
trade unions had acknowledged the Council’s financial position and the 
pressure to change the redundancy pay policy. The trade unions had now 
agreed to these proposed policy changes but the GMB would be recommending 
acceptance of these proposals via a ballot of their members, the outcome of 
which would be announced on 22 October 2010.  
 
The UNISON Branch Secretary reported that whilst her members appreciated 
the reasons for the need to change these policies, they were not at all pleased 
in particular with the £380.00 per week maximum weekly pay figure proposed to 
be used to calculate compulsory redundancy.   
 
After further discussion, 
 
Resolved: 
 
(1) To approve the revised proposals in the redundancy pay, redundancy 

and appointments policies.  
 

(2) To note that approval of these policies by Staffing Policy Committee is 
still subject to the outcome of a member ballot by GMB being in favour of 
the proposed changes to the policies.  
 

(3) To note that these policies cannot be implemented, and the formal 
consultation period for the redundancies resulting from the management 



 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

review cannot take place, until the outcome of the GMB ballot is known. 
      

 
53. Urgent Items 

 
There were no urgent items. 
 

 
(Duration of meeting:  2.00pm – 2.50pm) 

 
 
 

The Officer who has produced these minutes is Roger Bishton, of Democratic & 
Members’ Services, direct line 01225 713035, e-mail roger.bishton@wiltshire.gov.uk 

 
Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115 

 


